
 
 

 
 

18 December 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
In response to yesterday’s government announcement that in the week beginning Monday 4 January 2021, school will be 
open only to vulnerable children, children of key workers and pupils in exam year groups Years 11 and 13.   
 
We understand that Years 8, 9 10 & 12 already have experience of accessing the on-site curriculum as previously provided 
and should continue to access their on-line learning as normal. 
 
For Year 7 students this is the first time students will have access to this method of study from home and we understand 
this will be a change from their normal way of working.  However, support will be available on the school website for 
guidance. 
 
As the school will be open for vulnerable and key workers students, please would you communicate to us verification of 
your key worker status on the online form on the school website on the top banner.  We ask the key worker form should 
be completed by no later than noon on Tuesday 22 December 2020. 
 
For students eligible for Free School Meals and not attending school, parents will be issued with a £15 supermarket 
voucher during the week commencing 4 January 2021.  
 
We are working to an incredibly tight timescale to achieve this provision and we would ask all parents to show patience 
and understanding in this extremely challenging situation. 
 
Please take comfort in the reassuring words provided by Joe Maggs, S. Peter’s Chaplaincy team. 
“Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests 
to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus” 
(Phil 4:6-7, NIV). 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Jon Arnold 
Principal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+4%3A6-7&version=NIV;NKJV

